PUBLIC NOTICE

For Informational Purposes Only:

On Wednesday, January 11, 2017, at 10:00 A.M. in the Board of Commissioners’
Hearing Room, Courthouse Annex, located at 94235 Moore Street, Gold Beach Oregon
97444, the Board of Commissioners will convene for a workshop. Topics will include
continued discussion on the Commissioners’ liaison responsibilities and the formation of
a LPSSC Blue Ribbon Committee; other matters may be discussed.

The public is welcome to attend.

For questions, please contact BOC_Office@co.curry.or.us or 541-247-3296.

HiH

Curry County does not discriminate against individuals with disabilities and all public meetings are
held in accessible locations. Auxiliary aids will be provided upon request with 48 hours advance
notification. Please call 541-247-3296 if you have questions regarding this notice.


mailto:BOC_Office@co.curry.or.us

COUNTY

Curry County

Board of Commissioners

Susan Brown, Chair
Tom Huxley, Vice-Chair

David Brock Smith, Commissioner

2016 Department Liaison List

Susan Brown

Brookings Airport
Commissioners’ Office
Economic Development
Fair/4H & Ext. Service Dist.
Community Development
Public Transit

RSVP

Veteran’s Services

Thomas Huxley

Assessor/Tax

Clerk

County Counsel
Finance/HR

Information Technology
Surveyor

Treasurer

David Brock Smith
District Attorney
Facilities Maintenance
Juvenile

Public Health

Parks

Roads

Other Liaison Responsibilities

sSusan Brown

Ambulance

Border Coast Regional Airport
Authority

Citizens for Community
Involvement

Coordinated Care Organization
CCD Business Development

CCD Workforce Consortium

Emergency Food & Shelter Program

Public Services Advisory Committee

Reg. Solutions Team

Thomas Huxley

Board of Property Tax Appeals

Cable Franchise

Local Public Safety Coordinating

Council

[ id E K Smitl
Coos Curry Hazardous Waste

Curry Community Health
Natural Resource Adv. Comm.

Solid Waste Recycling

Wild Rivers Forestland
Collaborative

South Coast Business Employment
Corporation

O&C Board of Directors

11/12/2015



January 4, 2017

Curry County BOC

RE: Court Boice Liaison Assignment Requests
Commissioner's Gold and Huxley;

1 wish to commit to my fellow Commissioners, County Departments, Staff and Residents in dedicated
representation. This will match my extensive private business history, development background, my
life-time residency and the desire to work with teams to better our communities and County. Along
with Veteran and Public Safety concerns, Economic Development and growing employment are my top
prioroties.

Forestry, Fishing and Farming have been passions of mine, and part of my life's work. These Curry
Natural Resources are key components for our future and will play a pivotal role in our 24-7 work to
rebuild Curry and avoid insolvency.

I'm passionate about working with others in seeking solutions and also look forward to working with
this Board of Commissioners Team. My goals are to improve the lives of Curry residents. With my life
experience, and through the hundreds of conversations I've had with our citizens, I feel it would be in
their best interest for me to work in the responsibilities and Liaison assignments as follows:

Curry County Departments ...
Veteran's Services

Economic Development

District Attorney

Juvenile and Parks

Curry Road Department
Community Development
Facilities and Maintenance
Fair-4H & Ext. Service Dist.
Public Health

County Liaison, Board Assignments ...

Curry Natural Resources Advisory Committee, (Related to and as mentioned at the last BOC Meeting, |




have a pending appointment to the O&C Board of Directors).

Sudden Oak Death Solutions Task Force, (I've discussed this with and will be appointed by State
Representative David Brock Smith, to which U.S. Senator Merkley will be co-convening — this very
important Comittee).

Wild River Coast Forest Collaborative, (Corresponds with my other Natural Resource work).

Curry Community Health, (I'm presently serving on the CCH Board).

Oregon Coast Community Action, (I see O.R.C.C.A. as a vital part of the Curry's Recovery and I'm
working on related projects).

All Care Coordinated Organization, (Too this corresponds with my current Curry Community Health
Board position).

South Coast Business Employment Corporation, (I served on this same board in the late 80's).

Coos Curry Douglas Business Development, (I also served on that board in the early 90's).

CCD Workforce Investment Board, (Also corresponds with my existing work and background).
Curry Public Transit, (I'm anxious to help this important program any way I can).
Local Public Safety Coordinating Council, (This is the main reason | decided to offer public service).

With BOC support, it is equally important to me to attend (as many as paossible) the regular Council
Meetings of our three incorporated cities, our three Port Board meetings and also the regular Curry
Health Network Board Meetings.

I'm sure you recognize that this is an extensive commitment, however I feel it's what | have to do in
keeping my promise to work diligently toward the "Curry Recovery”. Please accept this as my formal
request, with explanation, for the above listed liaison assignments and 1 will look forward to routinely
reporting back to our Board.

Thank you.

Court Boice, Curry Commissioner



Curry County
Local Public Safety Coordinating Council

94235 Moore Street, Ste. 122

Gold Beach, OR 97444
Ph. 541-247-3296, Fx. 541-247-2718

December 15, 2016

Dear County Commissioners,

The Local Public Safety Coordinating Council (LPSCC) met today for a regularly
scheduled meeting. The agenda included a discussion regarding Public Safety funding
for the next fiscal year because of the potential loss of federal funds to Curry County.
After discussion, the LPSCC motioned and passed a recommendation to provide a
letter to the Curry County Board of Commissioners (CCBOC) requesting the
appointment a Blue Ribbon Committee. The Blue Ribbon Committee would review the
Curry County budget, to include the potential loss of funds for the next fiscal year, and
make recommendations to the CCBOC regarding departmental funding and other
budget related matters.

Should the CCBOC support this recommendation and authorize the establishment of
the Blue Ribbon Committee, LPSCC requests that the CCBOC have a work session to
discuss membership, work objectives, and outcomes for the Blue Ribbon Committee.
The Blue Ribbon Committee would report directly to the CCBOC. Given the short
period of time between today and the end of the fiscal year, we further request that this
matter be expedited.

Sincerely,

Sgt. Dave Den%

LPSCC Chair
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